
To know HIM  and to  make  HIM  known 

Service Times 
Sunday: 
Bible Study……………...9:45am 
Worship…………………10:45am 
 
LifeGroups 
Hannigan……………… .. 5;30pm 
Denham…………..….. .... 5:30pm 
Reynolds………......….. .. 6:00pm 
Morris…………….……… 5:00pm 
 

Wednesday: 

Bible Study………….....7-8:00pm 

Minister: 

Stephen Walker    304-925-7435 
                              stephen@kccofc.org 
 

Youth Minister: 
Alex Ross       alexandermross8@gmail.com 
 

Elders: 

Tom Hannigan       304-965-7435  
Chris Morris           304-344-1817 
Bill Reynolds          304-744-0012 
Joe Riley                304-346-4476 
 

Deacons: 

Alex Derenburger 
Paul Estep           
Herb Kinder 
Tom McNeely    
Richard Wagner  

Weekly Newsletter of the Kanawha City Church of Christ 

5101 Chesterfield Avenue, SE 

Charleston, WV 25304 

(304) 925-7435 

kanawhacitychurch.org 

Help us save money  
on paper and postage… 
request this newsletter to 

be emailed to you!  
office@kccofc.org 

Winterfest 2018 

 This past weekend, our youth group spent the weekend at Winterfest in Gatlinburg,     
Tennessee! Winterfest is a weekend retreat geared toward middle and high school teens and has 
been going on for 31 years now! It was a weekend of fellowshipping together, learning, praising, 
and encouraging teens in their walk with God! The 2018 Winterfest theme was “IF - Romans 8.” 
The weekend was filled with real life stories, drama, music and scripture to make the Christian life 
come alive to the teens involved. The acappella praise and worship times were also uplifting and 
engaging. May God continue to bless our youth group and may they all have left Gatlinburg  
uplifted and ready to share the good news of Jesus Christ! Check out the church Facebook page 
for more pictures of the weekend! 

 



February 25, 2018 
  

Morning Assembly 
  

Front Greeter:   Annette Breckenridge 
Usher:    Tom McNeely 
Worship Leader:  Chris Morris 
Opening Prayer:   Joe Riley 
Communion Preside:  Bob Midkiff 
 Serve East:     Tom Hannigan 
                          Tanner Hannigan 
 Serve West:    Paul Cantrell 
                          Lucas Barber 
Scripture Reading: Alex Derenburger 
Closing Prayer: Paul Estep 
Contribution Tally:   C & S Denham 
Sound Booth:    Jamison Wilkinson 
PowerPoint:    Duane Scyoc 
Nursery:     Goldie Jackson 
  Assistant:  Telina Williams 
 

 
 

 

  

  February 21 February 28 
Usher:           Bill Reynolds Paul Estep 

Prayer:                Tom McNeely Bill Reynolds 

Sound Booth: Paul Estep Tom McNeely 

Nursery:             Sue Riley Danene Hartley 
 

Bible Classes from 7:00-8:00pm 
   

Communion Preparation & Garments:   

Darlena Reynolds 

Sunday Morning Children’s Breakfast Prep: 

Erika Walker 

 

If you cannot serve as scheduled,  

please contact Tom McNeely at 304-346-5212. 
  

 

 
 
Attendance  
 Bible Class………………………….…49 
 Worship…………………….……..…...80 
 Wednesday……………………………45 
  

Contribution...……..…………...…….$4,352.50 

February 22 - Young At Heart Breakfast, 10am at 
Cracker Barrel. Please RSVP to Joe Riley. 
 

February 27 - Book Club Meeting, 6:00pm at the 
Southridge Panera Bread. The book to read is 
“Before We Were Yours” by Lisa Wingate. Make 
plans to join us. Everyone is welcome. 
 

March 4 - Elders and Deacons Meeting, after  
worship services in Room 17. 
 

March 6 - Prayer Meeting, 6pm at the building. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 If you would like a copy of your 2017 giving 
statement for tax purposes, please contact Amy 
Kuhns at 304-925-7435 or amy@kccofc.org. 
Thanks! 
 
 
 
 

 
“Encourage one another daily, as long as it is called 

‘Today,’ so that none of you may be hardened by 
sin’s deceitfulness.” Hebrews 3:13 

 
Yesterday I received a kind note of encouragement 
from a friend. It was only about three sentences in 
length, but the Lord used it to stir some much  
needed strength in my soul. 
 
Receiving the note led me to open up my Bible and 
dig around to see what the Lord says to us about 
encouragement. As I read passage after passage, I 
was struck by how vital this expression of love is for 
God’s people. In one sense, encouragement is like 
oxygen in the life of a church. It keeps hearts  
beating, minds clear, and hands inspired to serve. 
 
Because encouragement is so important to the 
church, God doesn’t merely recommend it, but He 
explicitly commands it. (1 Thessalonians 4:18, 5:11; 
Hebrews 3:13) 
 
By Garrett Kell 

• Chuck and Shirley Denham     
5:30-6:30pm Sunday at the building. Studying the 
Andy Stanley series, The N Commands.  
Also serving communion each Sunday evening. 

• Tom and Brenda Hannigan     
5:30-7:30 in their home.  
Studying The Bible Project. 

• Chris and Renee Morris       
5:00-7:00pm, See Chris for location. 
Studying The Bible Project. 

• Bill and Darlena Reynolds       
6:00-8:00pm Sunday in their home. 
Studying The Bible Project. 
 

Join a LifeGroup! They are open to everyone,  
feel free to try them all!  

 
Contact the group leaders for more information! 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Eli Terzic   2/7 
Dora Mynes  2/8 
Steve Williams  2/12 
Lora Williams   2/13 
Grace Wagner  2/14 
Myrna Parker  2/18 
Lensey Williams 2/18 
Grayson Johnson 2/19 
Hayden Johnson 2/19 
Theron Denson  2/21 
Chris Morris  2/25 
Brian Grant  2/26 
Will Kuhns  2/28 
 
 
 
 
 
George & Annette Breckenridge  2/6 
Brian & Neon Bowyer   2/14 
Alex & Debbie Derenburger  2/19 
 

Did I miss a special day? Contact office@kccofc.org 

Privileged To Serve LifeGroup Information 

• Doug Hartley and family in the loss of Doug’s 
mother, Jean Ann Hartley. 

• The Barber family in the loss of Tina Mullins. 

• Donna Sowards 

• Frank & Elaine Javins 

• Lois Morris 

• Paula Garner 

• April Stewart 

• Duke and Peggy Bayes 

• Ralph Hammitt and Nancy Duncan 

• Doug Midkiff 

• Cathy Harding, mother of Julie Davis. 

• Lanny Markland  

• Julie Farley  

• Alan Newhouse  

• Autumn Cole 
 

 
 

 
 
 

If you’ve fallen behind, no worries… start here and 
continue together! The scriptures to read this week: 
 

Date  Readings  Psalm 
2/20  Num 33-34  51 
2/21  Num 35-36  52 
2/22  Deut 1-3  53 
2/23  Deut 4-6  54 
2/24  Deut 7-9  55 
2/25  Deut 10-12  56 
2/26  Deut 13-14  57 
2/27  Deut 15-16  58 
2/28  Deut 17-20  59 
  

If you would like to have a printed schedule for the 
year, there are copies in the foyer.  
 
 
 
 
 

 Alex Derenburger, deacon of fellowship    
activities, would like to get 5-6 volunteers together 
to form a fellowship committee. The group would 
help plan this years activities. If you are willing to 
help, please contact Alex as soon as possible. 

Attendance & Contribution 

Dates To Remember 

Wednesday Evening 

Remember In Prayer 

FEBRUARY  20 ,  2018  

Read The Bible 

Bible Trivia Giving Statements 

Fellowship Activities 

Bible Trivia Encourage One Another 


